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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

BANKSIA BULLETIN  -  Thursday 11th May 2023 

Mt Martha Primary School strives to empower students to be active learners who make a positive  

impact in a changing world. 

Our Mission is to ensure high quality and engaging learning program that builds 

 on the capability of every student. 

Mother’s Day Stall - A huge thank you to our SEC members and helpers for organising 

and running the Mother’s Day Stall on Tuesday. We had so many excited students     

taking time to choose that special gift from the wide range on offer! Thanks again for 

the amazing job you have done. The excitement on the faces of the students as they 

choose a treasured gift for a special person in their lives is priceless. Wishing all a lovely         

Mother’s Day with your families.  

2023 Annual Implementation Plan is on the Mount Martha Primary School website 

https://www.mtmarthaps.vic.edu.au under the “Information” tab. Each four years 

schools undergo a school review from an external reviewer and panel including school 

staff, parents, students, the school’s Senior Educational Improvement Leader and      

Principals from two other schools. The review assists in the writing of the school’s           

four-year Strategic Plan, which includes the school’s goals focusing on areas of            

improvement. Each year the school writes an Annual Implementation Plan to work     

towards achieving the goals and targets of the Strategic Plan. The plan provides          

information on the school’s areas of focus for the 2023 school year. 

Year 4 Camp - Our Year 4’s students are at Arrabri Lodge Camp in Warburton and will 

return tomorrow. Thank you to staff and parent helpers for attending. We are sure they 

will have many exciting stories to tell about their adventures and experiences over the 

weekend. 

Year 6 to Year 7 - Year 7 students Application Placement Form 2024 are due back by 

tomorrow, Friday 12h May to classroom teachers. It is essential parents let the office 

know in writing any changes of address, phone numbers or emails. Thankyou 

Assembly - Our whole school assembly in the school gym is next Thursday 18th May at 

2.15pm. Looking forward to seeing you all there!  

Cheese Toastie Day - Our fabulous SEC team are planning a Cheese Toastie Day and PJ 

Day for the first day of winter. More information in this addition of the Banksia Bulletin.  

Book Fair - Students will have the opportunity to come and browse through the books 

and items that will be available to purchase at the Book Fair (Monday 29th to        

Wednesday 31st May). The school receive a percentage of the sales and we can use this 

credit to purchase lots of fantastic books to add to our library’s collection.  

 

Continued ……….. 

The Mount Martha Primary School community acknowledges & pays respect to the 

Boon Wurrung/Bunurong people of the Kulin nation, the traditional custodians of 

these lands & waters. 

https://www.mtmarthaps.vic.edu.au


 
 
 

 

 

Uniform - As winter approaches, we have been reminding some students about the school uniform policy. Hooded             

windcheaters from netball and football club are not to be worn at school. We appreciate parents reinforcing this with their 

children at home. Thank you. 

Student Attitudes to School Survey - Each year the Department of Education collects data from the Parent Opinion Survey, 

Staff Survey and Student Attitude to School Survey. Schools use this data to reflect on their current practise’s, areas of 

strength and areas for improvement. The Student Attitude to School Survey will be conducted with Year 4 - 6 students from 

Monday 22nd  May - Monday 5th June. We value student voice when improving student engagement, wellbeing and quality        

instruction and are conducting a survey to find out what students thinks of the school. Further information about student     

participation will be sent to parents of students in Years 4 - 6 in a Compass post today.  

Prep 2024 Enrolment - Last night was our Prep Parent Information Evening, 2024 Prep Enrolment Week is Monday 15th May to 

Friday 19th May with school tours on Tuesday 16th, Wednesday 17th and Thursday 18th May starting at 9.30am. Tours usually 

take about 45 minutes. Please meet at the school Office. No bookings are required. Enrolment information will be available 

from the Office.  

Working Bee - Saturday 20th May 9am to 12pm is our Term 2 Working Bee at the school. Jobs are gardening and tidying, and 

our school always looks so much better on the Monday after a Working Bee. There are a few jobs to do to prepare for Gold for 

Green day on Thursday 25th May.  

 

Warm Regards  

Karen Walker  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  continued 

https://www.mornpen.vic.gov.au/About-Us/Major-Projects/Current-Projects/Mount-Martha-Eco-Park-Active-Hub


 

 
SCHOOL NOTICES 

 
 

 
MAY 
 
Wednesday 10th - Friday 12th 
Year 4 Arrabri Lodge Camp 
Departure: Student to arrive at 7.30am for a 8.00am 
departure 
Expected return: 3.00pm MMPS 
 
Thursday 11th  
School Council Meeting  
6.45pm - 8.15pm 
in Staff Centre 
All welcome 
 
Tuesday 16th  
2024 Prep Tours 
9.30am  
No bookings required 
 
 
District Cross Country 
9.00am - 11.0am (7-10 Year olds) 
10.00am - 1.30pm ( 11-13 Year olds) 
Woodleigh Senior School Penbank  
Golf Links Rd, Langwarrin South 
 
Wednesday 17th  
2024 Prep Tours 
9.30am  
No bookings required 
 
Thursday 18th  
2024 Prep Tours 
9.30am  
No bookings required 
 
Mid Term Assembly 
2.15 - 3.15pm in Gym 
All welcome 
 
Saturday 20th  
Semester One Working Bee 
9.00am - 12noon 
 
 
Thursday 25th 
Gold for Green Day  
9.00am - 3.30pm 
Mt Martha Primary School 

Dates to Remember 

Coming Events 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents are reminded to log into the Compass 
Parent Portal to consent and/or pay by the due 
date.  

Please let the office know if your child will be 
away and/or will not be attending the event.  

Thank you. 

TERM DATES: 2023 

Term 1  27th January to Thursday 6th April 
  Year 1 - 6 students commence   
  Tuesday 31st January  
 

  Prep Interviews 
  31st January, 1st February & 2nd February 
  Preps commence Friday 3rd February  
  9.00am - 2.15pm 
 

  Preps start full time Monday 27th February 
    

Term 2 24th April to 23rd June 
Term 3 10th July to 15th September  
Term 4 2nd October to 20th December  
 
 

 

TERM DATES: 2024 

Term 1  29th January to 28th March 
 
  Year 1 - 6 students commence   
  Wednesday 31st January  
    
Term 2 15th April to 28th June 
Term 3 15th July to 20th September  
Term 4 7th October to 20th December  

COMPASS EVENT  
PAYMENT/CONSENT 

    CALENDAR 

2023 EVENTS 

 

COST CLOSING 

DATE 

Cheese Toastie $3 18/5/2023 

Year 3 Moonlit          
Sanctuary 

$26 25/5/2023 

Year 5 Billy Tea Bush 
Band 

$11 06/06/2023 

   

   



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SEC - CHEESE TOASTIE DAY 

https://signup.zone/yrY6wLLnCY52t3uji


 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR 2023  

 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR -  May, Monday 29th – Wednesday 31st Mt Martha Primary School is hosting 

a Book Fair.  This special event celebrates books and reading and gives children, parents, teachers 

and community members the opportunity to purchase quality books.  The fair will be set up in the 

Staff Centre and will be visited by each class at their allocated time during school hours. 

 

From Monday we encourage you to drop in and take a look at what’s on offer during the following 

times: 

 

Monday 29th   8:30 – 9:30am and 3 – 4pm 

Tuesday 30th   8:30 – 9:30am and 3 – 4pm 

Wednesday 31st  8:30 – 9:30am and 3 – 4pm  

 

A percentage of the proceeds from the sales of these books directly contributes to raising funds for 

the school to purchase many more valuable resources for our children’s literacy pleasure.  This is 

great opportunity to have a leisurely browse at some of the great books available. 

 

Karen Walker 

Principal 

 

 

                                     

 

 



 
 

 
 

WHOLE SCHOOL HOUSE CROSS COUNTRY 
  
With the track marked out, bunting up and the weather on our side; this was going to make for an exciting day. 

What a way to bring our whole school community together. 

We started with our Prep students running 1km and some very fast and excited students running past parents,     

officials and teachers. The whole day saw some very memorable moments and some very exhausted competitors 

crossing the finish line. Students showed persistence and were able to complete the required km for their race. 

A HUGE Thank you to the Sports Leaders (Henry, Isla, Harvey, Tao, Billie, Connor, Tully, Georgia & Juddie) who 

not only ran in their 3km race but also ran as ‘hares’ for every other race. It was a huge ask of them all and they did 

it with enthusiasm, enjoyment and pride. Also Erin & Immy for assisting with the recording table and collating all 

the results after each race and Bryce for being an addition to finish line and flexible to help where needed. 

Every race saw points awarded to their house with the final result of our winning house of our Whole School Cross 

Country to be announced at Assembly…..who will it be????  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our school team (8yr old – 12/13yr old’s) will be competing at the Mornington District XC on Tuesday 16th May at 
Woodleigh School Senior Campus, Langwarrin South. Times for each race will be added to Compass for those       
running for our school. 
 
Parents are welcome to attend but please be aware parking is very limited as we are holding it at a Secondary      

College.  

SPORTS NEWS 



 
 

 
 

 

Victorian Interschool Mountain Bike Chal-

lenge 

 

This year Mt Martha PS has been offered the chance to enter the Interschool 

Mountain Bike Challenge at Dromana Secondary College, 18th June. This is a 

great chance for those students keen on mountain bike riding to take part in 

such an event. The course will take riders through a combination of paved     

pathways between the school buildings, through parkland and around the 

sports oval. 

It is suggested that students in Years 5 and 6 can enter this event but also     

understand that there is a level of riding ability needed. Dromana Secondary is 

open to the public on the weekends for those wishing to check it out.  

AusCycling has registered Mountain Biking with School Sports Victoria, however students will need to enter           

individually for this event using the Entryboss entry system. 

For Round 1 at Dromana, entries are not yet open but will be soon. more information can be found here: https://

auscycling.org.au/page/mountain-bike-schools-stateterritory-series 

 

 

SUMMER LIGHTNING PREMIERSHIP 
 

On Friday 28th April, Mt Martha Primary School Year 5 & 6 students were given the opportunity to play in the 

Mornington Sports District Summer Lightning Premiership against other local schools. Our teams spent Friday 

afternoon last term training for the variety of sports which included: Basketball, T-Ball, Cricket, Hot Shot’ s Tennis, 

Lawn Bowls and Kickball.  

Our Boys Hot Shot team and both the Teeball teams won on the day and will now progress through to the            

Southern Peninsula Division playoffs, to be held later on in Term 3 and 4. 

A huge THANK YOU goes to those parents and teachers that assisted on the day with our teams. These events can’t 

happen without support and the teams really appreciate your time helping with coaching, umpiring, time keeper or 

just an extra adult on the bus….  

 

 

 

SPORTS NEWS 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fauscycling.org.au%2Fpage%2Fmountain-bike-schools-stateterritory-series&data=05%7C01%7CCameron.Sweatman%40education.vic.gov.au%7C119aa77a207543e2e07f08db4d205dbc%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fauscycling.org.au%2Fpage%2Fmountain-bike-schools-stateterritory-series&data=05%7C01%7CCameron.Sweatman%40education.vic.gov.au%7C119aa77a207543e2e07f08db4d205dbc%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c


 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

WORKING BEE -  SATURDAY 20 MAY 2023 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GOLD FOR GREEN DAY -  THURSDAY 25 MAY 2023 

Welcome to Winter 

Gold For Green Day Donation Requests.  

Our yearly Sustainability event, Gold for Green Day  will take place on Thursday 25 May.  

All classes will participate in activities across the day.  

This year we will be welcoming Winter with a parade of Scarecrows.  

Each class will be constructing one.  

The community are invited to come and participate in the activities on the day.  

We would appreciate donations of the following: 

• Large Cardboard Boxes (packing or fridge or TV) Year 2.  

• Large glass jars (Large pickle or jars) Year 3.  

• Small succulent cuttings. Year 3. 
We now have enough frames for the Scarecrows. Thanks to Selekt Constructions who have donated    

timber for this task. Thanks to Cam and Sheree from Selekt Constructions (0423 269 733),                     

parents of Ella and Fletcher.  

Bunnings and the Shire Nursery have also donated a number of items for the day to                                               

planning is going well! 

Please hand into your classroom teacher or contact Jenny Spiridis spiridis.jennifer@mtmarthaps.vic.edu.au 

if you have any queries.   

 

Prep - Planting with their Year 4 Buddies.  

Year One - Minibeasts 

Year Two - Recycled Cardboard Cupboards.  

Year Three - Glass Gardens 

Year Four - Buddy Planting. 

Year Five - Environmental Pavement Messages. 

Year Six - Refurbishing the Sensory and 5/6 Gardens.  

 

Jenny Spiridis 

Year 2 Classroom Teacher. 

mailto:spiridis.jennifer@mtmarthaps.vic.edu.au


 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECYCLING NEWS 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 2024 PREP PARENT INFORMATION EVENING AND MAY TOURS 



 
 

 

 

 

 

                 2024 ENROLMENT NEWS 



 
 

 

 

 

 

                   2024 ENROLMENT NEWS 



 
 

 

 

 

 

                 2024 ENROLMENT NEWS 



 
 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 
 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 
 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 
 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



DR PETER SCOTT ORTHODONTIST 

  Children & Adult Specialist Orthodontist                                       

Creating Beautiful Smiles  

13 Beach St, Frankston 3199   9789 4511 

http://www.drpeterscottorthodontist.com.au/  

ADVERTISING 

 

  

 

http://www.drpeterscottorthodontist.com.au/

